Simulating on a shoestring: Imaginative ways to create authentic and inexpensive simulation in higher education
Introduction. Simulation is a valuable modality for experiential learning, and is now an accepted part of the preparation of students for practice in many higher education programs. However, simulation can be expensive and academics might be deterred by the need for dedicated simulation facilities and technologies, labour-intensive resources, and demanding contact time. With some imagination, simulation can be an accessible and cost-effective learning modality, without compromising authenticity. 
Format of the round table. Birds of a Feather.
Topic for discussion. Guided discussion by two leaders in simulation will focus on practical strategies to create efficient, authentic and sustainable simulated learning experiences. Examples will be drawn from the health sector, such as: creation of inexpensive yet authentic resources (e.g. post-surgical attachments and bodily fluids); “pop-up” simulation to transform any space into a clinical setting; snap-shot simulation to prioritise in-person learning activities for focussed use of time; stepping-stone simulation to scaffold learning to match the stage of the learner; blended learning; and engaging “peer as patient” volunteers as a savvy alternative to expensive actors.
Context/background. Simulation often has a reputation as being expensive, complex and difficult to sustain, relegating it to the ‘too-hard’ basket. There are ways to minimise some of these barriers and enhance uptake of simulation, for use as a valuable part of the preparation of students for professional practice. 
Intended outcome. This roundtable aims to facilitate exchange of ideas around cost-effective ways to create and deliver effective simulation. Ideas will be shared by participants from a range of higher education settings, with an aim to offer creative solutions to shared challenges. Regardless of level of familiarity with simulation, it is intended that participants will learn from the experiences and imagination of others and gain insights into ways to “simulate on a shoestring”. 
